Learning Today for Tomorrow

Conning today for vondered

October 2016

Newsletter

September 2016 94.88% Class with best attendance Year 4 Hazel 97.86%

November Calendar

7th Pupils return to school

9th Y2 & Y3 Cinema Visit

11th Y1 Reaseheath Visit

15th Y6 Shakespeare Workshop

16th Y1 Cinema Visit

16th Meeting of Governing Body

30th Rec, Y1 Y2 Tatton Park Visit

Reminders:

- PE kits in school every week—black shorts, white t-shirt and pumps.
- Black school shoes.
- Read at home every night.

A message from our Head Teacher



Whole school attendance

Autumn is a lovely season to share with children and we have especially enjoyed our autumn listening walks, playing in the woodland and Harvest Festival services. All our new nursery and reception children have settled in really well and are already learning, the 'Willow Wood Way'!

It was good to see so many parents and carers at our Parent Consultations. We had an attendance rate of 82%, these are important occasions when school and home can work together so please remember that if you couldn't attend on the specified dates you can make an appointment to catch up on how your child has settled in to their new class and year group at any convenient time

Year 4 Class Assembly

Well done to all the children in year 4 who shared lots of work in their class assembly this morning. They told us all about the Romans, their trip to Chester, Roald Dahl, electricity and much more! We all really enjoyed their retelling of the Pied Piper of Hamelin, which we will put on the school website later today.

Open Morning Thursday 10th November

9.15-10.30am

We invite you to our annual Open Morning
Please come along to see our GOOD School
Meet the Governors and Pupils and have a tour of the school











Learning Today for Tomorrow

Year 6 Colomendy Residential

Year 6 pupils and teachers had a fantastic time on their residential at Kingswood, Colomendy. They took part in various activities: rocking climbing, caving, tree climbing, archery, bush craft to name a few. Every pupil embraced each activity overcoming their fears. They all displayed courage, determination and team spirit facing challenge, risk and problem solving every step of the way. As with all our Willow Wood pupils, they did themselves and the school proud, with members of the public commenting on how well behaved and well mannered they were.

It was such a positive experience where new relationships with one another were formed and lasting memories were built.

A big thank you to all the school staff who gave up their own time to go on the residential.

Meet... the Chair of Governors

My name is Sue Stretton and I am proud to be Chair of Governors at Willow Wood Community Primary School. I have been a governor for five years and Chair for the last two and have special links with Lilac Class. I live locally and retired from my job at Weaver Vale Housing Trust in March 2016 which has enabled me to spend more time in school attending events such as assemblies and the Harvest Festival. I have links with the nursery going back nearly 30 years and am happy to represent the school and its community whenever and where ever I can. The fantastic children at Willow Wood make being a governor a very happy and rewarding experience.

Compliment corner...

It's always nice to give and receive compliments and at Willow Wood we often receive them, so this is our chance to share them with you!

"I was really impressed with Mr Aspinall's approach, professionalism and structure to meeting. He was really clear and informative about all aspects of my child's learning with clear guidance on support needed and next steps to be achieved by both Christmas and into next year. I left the school last night feeling confident that my child is in very safe hands as she embarks on her last year in primary and her SATS next year." Year 6 Parent